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Hiawatha Public Library




Library Board of Trustees Meeting
Location: Glenn Schminke Community Room

Date: December 11, 2012

Call to Order: 6:59 pm

A. Call to Order – Roll Call

Present: Dian Boysen, Janet Libe, Matt Dunbar, Brenda Powers, and Deb Connerly.  Also present: Marty Bruns, City Councilman, Tom Theis, Mayor and Jeaneal Weeks, Director

B. Public Forum

The Public Forum was opened at 6:59 pm.  No visitors were present, therefore the Public Forum was closed at 7:00 pm.

C. Approval of Agenda

Janet Libe made a motion to accept the agenda and Matt Dunbar seconded and the motion was carried.

D. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the November meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion was carried.

E. Old Business

Library Levy possibility was discussed, Levy amounts could range between $80,498.00 and $20,145.00 annually.  Jeaneal had new information to provide the Board:
1. The City Clerk must submit request to place on the ballot by Sept. 20th 2013.

2. Board should have petition completed between July and August 2013.

3. Must have 10% of the number of signatures from the last city election, meaning we need no less than 200 signatures.

City Council will need to be informed of how we plan to use the funds and how this will affect the budget.  Lot’s of information needs to be collected for specifics so a subcommittee consisting of Janet Libe and Deb Connerly was created to put this information together with Jeaneal.  All three will meet on 1/16/13 at 4:15 to put information together to present at the next Board meeting.
F. New Business

Annual Report – The annual report was submitted to all present, highlights of this report are as follows:

· Total Circulation is up.

· E-Book Circulation is up but Adult Circulation is down

· As always Library Comparisons show our size E library we are at the highest in Total Circulation and Per Capita with the lowest FTE of any.  The next two size F and G libraries we are still high in all areas and very low in FTE.
· Reviewed the state budget cuts

· Very Diverse patrons

G. Librarians Report

Monthly Reports – Noteworthy items New Zino Magazines have been added which is downloadable magaines.  Self check is at 54% but the new self check is not working well.  We have a new One Click Audio item.  ILL is going down with the price going up, Jeaneal will look to not renew the contract for out of state items next fiscal year so this should end around August 2013.
Bills – Bills for the month of November were reviewed, Janet Libe made a motion to pay the bills.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.

Anticipated Expenditures – None are expected
Library News 

· Pat is working on weeding the fiction collection.
· New shelving is in for Juvenile area.
· Molly is working toward an online book club.
· Looking to get a Movie License to show movies at the Library.

· Alicia is fund raising for the summer reading program for 2013.
G. General Discussion
January meeting will be held on January 22nd in the Small Meeting Room. 

G. Presidents Report

None at this time. 
H. Adjournment

Janet Libe made a motion to adjourn at 7:53 pm and Dian Boysen seconded and the motion was carried.







